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1. Consideration of quarterly reports on the use of funds allocated under resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02) 
The Committee began the consideration of the quarterly reports presented by the recipients of funds under resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02).

· Department of Public Information/Office of External Relations (DPI/OER) (CP/doc.3717/03)

Questions were raised regarding funds allocated to the Children’s webpage and the contracting of someone from outside the Organization for this purpose.  It was suggested that the ongoing working group consisting of the Department of Public Information and delegations be reinstated so that member states could become more involved in a better use of funds allocated to DPI/OER under res. 831. The Committee also requested more details in future reports from this department. 

· Columbus Memorial Library (CP/doc.3717/03 add. 1)

The Committee praised the excellent and detailed report from the Columbus Memorial Library and indicated that it could serve as a model report for all areas that have to present reports on the use of funds under CP/RES. 831 (1342/02).
· Inter-American Court of Human Rights (CP/doc.3717/03 add. 2)

The Committee considered the report from the Inter-American Court of Human Rights and requested that the Court amend its report to reflect more details on expenses and information on efforts to attract external resources.

· Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) (CP/doc.3717/03 add. 3)

The Committee took note of the report presented by SEDI.

· Department of Management Analysis, Planning and Support Services  (MAPSS) (CP/doc.3717/03 add. 4)

The Committee considered the report from MAPSS and requested that the firm Deloitte & Touche LLP present an oral report to CAAP on their findings so far.  The Committee agreed that representatives of the firm should attend the meetings of the CAAP.
2. Consideration of the draft resolution  “Authorization of an Adjustment to Object 1 – Personnel Costs for 2003”



Before the Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters began the consideration of the draft resolution that was submitted by the Chair and Vice Chair of Committee, the General Secretariat provided additional background information on the origin of the parity with the United Nations that was established in 1995 through resolution AG/RES.1319 (XXV-O/95) and of the statutory obligation on this matter.  The Chair of the ad hoc Budget Working Group also made a brief presentation informing the Subcommittee that at the Working Group’s meeting delegations expressed their views and concerns on the draft resolution.  Delegations expressed concern about the impact for the 2003 budget as well as for the 2004 budget.  They also raised additional questions and requested clarification.  The Subcommittee requested the General Secretariat to present a revised version of the draft resolution to include the amendments and proposals from delegations for the next meeting.
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